
RECTORY ROAD FIELD AND STABLES  

 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
As you may have heard our community green spaces around the school are under threat from 
development despite being part of West Kirby Conservation area. Please could you support our 
campaign to retain our green environment for our children and future generations: 
 
 

• We asked the Council to make the Rectory Road Field into a 'Local Green Space' which will 
give more protection against development.  This can only be done when Wirral Council 
reviews its 'Local Plan' - which is happening now.  (You may have already seen publicity to 
give your views.)  
 

• As part of the ‘Local Plan’ feedback, we need to inform the Council that we would like all 
future development to be concentrated on Brownfield sites rather than green, open spaces 
as a priority. 

 

Please support our campaign by contacting the Council stating: 
 

1. You support the designation of the Rectory Road Field as a Green Space (Ref Q 8.9) 
(Please add your own reasons why e.g. landscape, history, nature and tranquillity etc 
– these have to be your reasons, or the Council won’t count them as an individual 
opinion.) 

 
2. You support the ‘Preferred Option’ in The Local Plan to develop BUT with “Urban 

Intensification” including high density developments, turning employment sites into 
residential sites, and working with partners to ‘pump prime’ development on 
brownfield sites using grant funding. 

 
3. You support a sequential approach to development to ensure sustainable sites are 

developed before those with a heritage value. 
 

4. All other green spaces used by the community within the West Kirby Conservation 
Area should be protected from development. 

 
You can contact the Council by: 
 

• Email: localplan@wirral.gov.uk 
 

• Post: Forward Planning Team, P.O. Box 29, Brighton Street, Wallasey CH27 9FP 
 

• Complete the Local Plan Questionnaire https://www.wirral.gov.uk/planning-and-
building/local-plans-and-planning-policy/have-your-say-wirrals-local-plan 

 
The closing date for comments is 23rd March 2020. 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT  
 

Rectory Field Community Group (fieldops2019@gmail.com, 
www.saverectoryroadfield.co.uk or Facebook rectory road stables and field sale) 
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